
Now that the visitor restrictions have been imposed, we have taken steps to limit the number of 

entrances patients, visitors and staff can access. The following are the entrances that patients and 

their visitor may enter: 

 

ETC – Only patients and one support person presenting to the ETC for treatment may use this entrance. The 

Police Officer and Patient Experience representative sitting at the desk will control this entrance. No patients 

or visitors may access the main hospital from this entrance. This entrance is open 24/7.  

Surgery – Patients and their visitor who are scheduled for surgery may use this entrance. There will be a 

designated staff member at the entrance to control access. This entrance is open from 5:00 am to 5:00 pm. No 

staff, vendors or contractors should be using this entrance.  

Apple St. Walkway next to the Outpatient Pharmacy – This entrance is used by anyone that needs access to 

the hospital for any scheduled appointments or to visit a patient. Staff may also use this entrance. There will 

be a designated staff member at the entrance to control access. This entrance is open from 7:00 am to 8:30 

pm.  

SE Main Entrance South Vestibule – This entrance is the preferred entrance to the hospital by patients and 

visitors. There will be a designated staff member at the entrance to control access. This entrance is open from 

7:00 am to 8:30 pm.  

Berry Rotunda – This is the preferred entrance for all patients, visitors and staff to the Berry Building. There 

will be a designated staff member at this entrance to control access. This entrance is open 24/7. 

Berry 2nd Floor Walkway from Garage 1 – This entrance is used by anyone that needs access to the Berry 

Building only.  Staff can enter through here 24/7. There will be a designated staff member at this entrance to 

control access. Any patients or visitors that need to enter the Main Hospital will need to use the SE Main 

Entrance. The double doors that connect the Berry to the Main Hospital will remain closed during the visitor 

restrictions. This entrance will be open from 7:00 am to 5:00 pm. At 5:00 pm, the entrance to the walkway 

from Garage 1 will switch to badge only access.  

 

The following locations are not accessible to patients or visitors 

Physician's Wyoming St entrance (Badge access only) 

Weber Center front entrance next to the Visitor garage (Badge access only) 

Weber Center walkway on the 2nd floor leading to the main hospital (Badge access only) 

SE Main Entrance North Vestibule (No Entry or Exit) 

Berry 2nd floor walkway to the main hospital (double doors are closed but not locked. Staff may still access) 

The double doors leading from the ETC to the main hospital, next to the entrance to the Pizza Shop are closed. 

(Staff may still access if necessary but should not be using this as an entrance to come to work.) 

30 Apple St - There will be a staff member posted there to assist those with mobility issues but should not be 

used for any other patients entering the hospital. (This entrance is badge access only. Staff may still access) 

Staff should only be entering and leaving the hospital at designated entrances. Please do not enter through 

the ETC or the Berry Loading Dock. The staff that are working at the patient and visitor entrances are 

extremely busy and need to be able to focus on ensuring we can enforce the visitor restriction.  


